From: webmaster@shorelinewa.gov

To: agenda comments

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Agenda Comments

Date: Tuesday, June 19, 2018 12:46:29 PM

A new entry to a form/survey has been submitted.

Form Name: Comment on Agenda Items

**Date & Time:** 06/19/2018 12:44 pm

**Response #:** 362 **Submitter ID:** 23432

IP address: 50.46.198.40
Time to complete: 15 min., 7 sec.

## **Survey Details: Answers Only**

## Page 1

- **1.** Jonelle Kemmerling
- **2.** Shoreline
- **3.** (O) Richmond Beach
- **4.** jonellekemmerling@gmail.com
- **5.** 06/25/2018
- **6.** Annual Traffic Report
- At the public meeting in October 2017, we were told by staff that there had been 4 accidents on Richmond Beach Road west of 8th Avenue NW. In the City's FAQs, on page 11, is this statement: "There are safety concerns (such as vehicle vs bike and vehicle vs pedestrian collisions) occurring west of 8th Ave NW that can't be ignored."

The 2017 Annual Traffic Report lists no collisions on Richmond Beach Road west of 8th Avenue NW. It appears that all collisions for years 2015-2017 occurred at the intersection of 3rd NW and RB Road and in the segment between 8th NW and 3rd NW, although "In comparing rates, only segments with 2 or more collisions are represented, since shorter segments with only 1-2 collisions would be artificially skewed. No segment in the City experienced more than 2 injury collisions over the last 3 years."

WHAT IS THE TRUTH HERE? Will you tell the people of Richmond Beach what the actual statistics are, how many and what type of collisions occurred west of 8th Avenue NW on Richmond Beach Road?

**8.** (o) Neutral

## Thank you,

## **City of Shoreline**

This is an automated message generated by the Vision Content Management System $^{\text{\tiny TM}}$ . Please do not reply directly to this email.